NMBHGC Minutes - 5 June 2014

*Meeting called to order at 7 pm by Tom Luker. Tom Luker led the
Pledge of Allegiance.

*Minutes from the May 1st meeting were read by Karma, approved
and seconded.

*New members were introduced and directed to attend the June 14th
range orientation, which will be at 9 am at the range.

OLD BUSINESS:

*The May 18th Torrance County Women & Handgun class was a
success. There were 15 women shooters. This was a good group of
women, very interactive and receptive.

*The Black Powder clinic will be July 12th with both inline and
traditional black powder shooting. Looking for anyone who knows
about trapping and skinning to come give demonstrations. Guns and
supplies will be provided.

*Becky, from the Civitan Gun Show reported that last year's donation
by NMBHGC was used to provide security and pay for the venue. A
motion was made to request a donation of $1,000 towards this year's
gun show. The motion was seconded and approved by the members.
*There were 60 shooters at the May sporting clays event. The event
went successful, but had a lot of machine issues.

*The 100 yard pad has been poured with new shooting and loading
benches. The medal for the top will be done soon, however we are
needing to find someone else to do the welding. Mike is wanting too
much to weld the structure. Fritz agreed to do the welding if we could
find a portable welder for him to use. Possible welder could be
borrowed from Kevin.

*The next LASS shoot will be Jun 28th from 1 -4 pm. We will provide .
22 ammo and firearms. Need coaches willing to step up and help at
the event.

*The next clean up will be June 14th. Please bring shovels and weed
eaters to cut down the weeds in the berms.



NEW BUSINESS:

*Karma announced she will be on the Scott Stigler show with Jodi
Newton and Dr Lisa Orick-Martinez to promote the women's shooting
in the state. The show will be Wednesday, June 11th from 6 until 7.
*October 18th will be Lynn and Suzi Miller's last Sporting Clay event.
They are retiring (stepping down) from the event. They need someone
willing to step up to run the event which is held once a month. They
are willing to train whomever would be willing to step up for the event.
We would like to thank them for the many, many years of service they
have provided to the gun club.

*Ron Carter and his wife are moving to Missouri. We thank them for
all their service to the club.

*Bob - the Rendezvous will be September 16th to September 21st.
Please remember that the range will be CLOSED during this time.
*There are two possible eagle projects happening this summer to redo
the rendezvous trail walks. Two boys showed interest in the projects
and will get back with us on the details. Another eagle project
available is the 200 yard pad.

*Motion to end the meeting was made at 7:20 pm, and was seconded
and approved.



